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	PRESS RELEASE


Plastic bags cannot be offered for free anymore
(Prague, January 2, 2018) As from the New Year’s Day, plastic bags can only be sold, as governed by the amendment of the Act on Packaging. The Czech Republic joins a number of other EU countries that prohibited provision of plastic bags for free based on ecological reasons. From January 1, 2018, it is obligatory to sell plastic bags offered to customers in shops. There is one exception – very light plastic bags 15 micro meters thin that are necessary based on hygienic reasons or are provided as sales packages for unpacked food (e.g. bakery and vegetables) in case that their use prevents from wasting food. 
Vendors are obliged to sell plastic bags not only symbolically. Prices must cover their costs. The objective of the above mentioned act is to protect the environment by preventing occurrence of wastes from the use of packaging, especially by reducing the weight, weight and harm caused by packages.
The Czech Trade Inspection Authority who is also the surveillance authority regarding the obligation, wants to point at the obligation in advance in order to inform consumers properly. No massive inspections focused on offering such plastic bags are scheduled at the start of the year, but CTIA officers will start to monitor compliance with this new obligation during regular inspections.
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